
No   : KSEI-0533/DIR/0214                  Jakarta, February 19th, 2013 
Attachment :  --- 
 
 
To.  
Directors/Management of Account Holders  
Indonesian Central Securities Depository 
 
 
Re : The Full Implementation of the Static Data Investor Module 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
Referring to KSEI’s Announcement No. KSEI-3621/DIR/1213, dated on December 23, 2013, regarding 
the Implementation of Static Data Investor Module, we hereby reinform you that starting on March 3, 
2014, we will conduct a full implementation of the module. Thus, every administration activity on the 
Securities Account and Sub Securities Account will be conducted using the Static Data Investor (SDI) 
module at C-BEST. 
 
The administration activities include the opening of client’s Sub Securities Account, updating client’s 
data, blocking and unblocking of Sub Securities Account, and the closing of Sub Securities Account 
directly from C-BEST terminal of respective Account Holders, in accordance with the policies and 
procedures at KSEI. 
 
We will no longer provide the old procedures of securities account administration services, starting March 
3, 2014. 
 
KSEI’s account holders will be given the chances to conduct familiarization using KSEI’s testing 
machine at the following IP address: 10.112.6.15, by sending e-mail to KSEI’s Quality Assurance Unit 
(pm@ksei.co.id). 
 
Should there be any questions regarding the matter, kindly contact KSEI’s Account Management Unit or 
KSEI’s Call Center at +6221-515-2855. 
  
Thank you for your kind attention and cooperation.  
 
Sincerely yours, 
Indonesian Central Securities Depository 
 
 
 
 
Sulistyo Budi     Gusrinaldi Akhyar 
Director     Head of Custodian Service 
 
C.c.: 
1. Chief Executive Officer of Capital Market – Financial Services Authority  
2. Director of Securities Transaction and Institution Directorate – Financial Services Authority 
3. Directors of Indonesia Stock Exchange 
4. Directors of Indonesian Clearing and Guarantee Corporation 


